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March 11, 2025 

 
 
 
Dear Neighbor: 
 
Monroe County plans to replace the existing bridge carrying Jacobs Road over 
Yanty Creek during the 2026 construction season. This bridge is located 
approximately 0.6 miles to the east of Redman Road in the Town of Hamlin. 
 
The existing bridge was originally constructed in 1910, extended in 1951, and has 
been inspected regularly. Due to its poor condition, a weight restriction has been 
posted for the bridge and it has been deemed by the Department to be near the end 
of its useful life. The bridge is proposed to be replaced with a new precast concrete 
structure. 
 
Construction is scheduled to begin in the spring of 2026. During that time, Jacobs 
Road will be closed to vehicular and pedestrian traffic at the bridge site. There will 
be a posted detour around the closure utilizing Priem Road, Moscow Road, and 
Redman Road. Jacobs Road will be open to local traffic only up to the bridge work 
area, but it will not be passable. 
 
The project is estimate to take approximately 4 months to complete. Additional 
correspondence will be sent out at least 2 weeks prior to the planned road closure 
in the spring of 2026. 
 
Enclosed with this letter is an information sheet describing the project and the 
detour route. It also contains a link (with QR code) to submit comments or 
questions through an online form. Comments or questions may also be submitted 

by completing the enclosed Public Comment Form, or by phone or email at the 
contact information below.  
 
If you have any questions regarding the project, please contact me at 585-753-
7746, EricTait@monroecounty.gov, or by responding to the online form no later 
than April 11, 2025. 
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Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Eric Tait 
Transportation Project Manager 
 
ET/et 
 
ENCLOSURES 
 
cc: Thomas Frys, Director of Transportation, Monroe County DOT 
 Henry Herdzik, Chief of Highway and Bridge Engineering, Monroe County DOT 
 Steve Barz, Communications & Special Events, Monroe County 

Jackie Smith, Monroe County Legislator, 2nd District 
Adrienne Green, Senior Policy Advisor, Monroe County Executive’s Office 

 Steven Baase, Supervisor, Town of Hamlin 
 Mike German, Highway Superintendent, Town of Hamlin 
 Karen Jones, Director of Transportation, Kendall Central School District 
 Rachel Kluth, Executive Director of Operations, Brockport Central School District 
 Hamlin Morton Walker Fire District 

Hamlin Volunteer Ambulance Inc. 
Monroe County Sheriff, Zone C 
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